
THE SECRETARY OF COMMERCE 

WASHINGTON 

November 6, 1936 

Dear Amon: 

I wish to thank you cordially for remember­
ing me with that delightful communication from 
Guam. I was especially pleased to .know that you 
were taking this trip, but am more pleased to 
know that nothing happened to my good friend and 
that you returned in time to take part in the ve-ry 
remarkable election of last Tuesda,-. 

I notice what you say about the development 
of the air service which interests me very mu.ch. 
I am anxious that this Department shall exercise 
every proper instrumentality to keep in the 
lead of the world in our air service. I hope 
that we will soon have an opportunit,y of dis-
cussing this face to face. · 

In the meantime, I am, with cordial thanks 
for your communication and with gratitude for 
your friendship, 

Very sincerely, 

DANIEL C. ROPER 
Secretary of Commerce 

Mr. Amon G. Carter, 
Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 
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